
Question on Notice 
No. 1058 

Asked on 15 October 2015 
 
 

MR CRAMP ASKED THE MINISTER FOR POLICE, FIRE AND EMERGENCY 
SERVICES AND MINISTER FOR CORRECTIVE SERVICES (HON J MILLER)―  
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to Question on Notice No. 334, asked on 21 May 2015, regarding a 
feasibility study for a new police station at Pacific Pines — Will the Minister advise if this 
study has been finalised and the recommendations provided by the QPS to the Minister 
as stated in the Ministers response to have occurred by September 2015? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the member for his question. 
 
The Queensland Police Service has completed the feasibility study into a permanent and 
expanded police station at Pacific Pines. 
 
The study analysed a range of factors including area growth, crime and safety issues, 
calls for service, new or emerging issues (including relevant service delivery models), and 
facility requirements. 
 
The study did not support the progression of a new police station at Pacific Pines at this 
time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


